
Cape Fear Shag Club Monthly Meeting Minutes

Date January 27, 2018

Mission Statement: To preserve, promote, and share the love of the
shag dance and its music with others.

Meeting called to order at 7:15 PM.

Place:   Shrine Club, Wilmington, NC

Bernie Braak, CFSC President, opened the meeting by welcoming
everyone.  He stated that this was going to be a busy and exciting year
as it was The 30th Anniversary of the Cape Fear Shag Club and we are
looking forward to a BIG Celebration in October as well as many other
events planned for this year.

Some events mentioned were:

-Azalea Festival Shag Contest in April

-SOS Cookout in April

-Jr. Shagger’s Fund Raiser Event May 19th

-SOS Party in September

-30th Anniversary Party in October

-Annual Re-up Party in November

-Annual Christmas Party at Pine Valley Country Club in December

Bernie announced that we have 22 new members (as per the membership
chairperson, Martha Helm’s report)

Names of new member were read and are listed on the website.



He also mentioned Board members duties and that they are multi
tasking, etc.

We need Volunteers to fill vacant committee positions:

-Historian..to take a few pictures at each meeting and share them

-Social Committee Chair

-Newsletter Chair

Please let any board member know if you are interested and willing to
help out with any of these!

Bernie thanked Barry and Pat and Bob for opening their homes to host
the CFSC Board Meetings.

We are currently meeting at the office of Linda Meyer.  Her office is on
Wrightsville Ave. If you are interested in attending a board meeting,
please see her for more details of location.

Old Business:

--Pat Ellis volunteered to put together a new CFSC Directory with photos
of each member.  Members were polled and the consensus was in favor of
a directory.  Pat estimates the cost to be around $5 per directory.  Bob
Cancro suggested that anyone who has a photo that they wish to have in
the directory, please email it to Pat.

--Bernie volunteered to take a photo for anyone who wishes to have one
taken tonight during the dance.

--There have been “proposed “ By Law changes/ tweaking posted on the
website for members to view .  The changes were presented to the
membership in attendance by Linda Meyer (See Website for proposed
changed)

--December Minutes were posted on Website if you wish to review them.



New Business:

--Bernie presented a Certificate of Appreciation and a President’s Plaque
from The CFSC

and A Past President’s Pin from The ACSC to Keith Thompson.

Keith was the president of The CFSC for the year 2016.

--Keith accepted the awards and thanked the club.  He stated that he
had been involved with the shag club for the past five years and was
happy to be a part of helping and watching the CFSC become “Self
Sustaining” and plans to continue to support the club.

Keith has remained on the Board of the CFSC and is very active.

--Bernie announced that two of our members, Jerry and Ruth Fougere,
have moved to an area near Raleigh, NC.  They have promised to
continue to visit as often as possible…

****January Birthdays were announced and a Birthday Song was
played .

***Our DJ for the evening was David Sessoms from Fayetteville, NC.

Always glad to have David play for us!  Thank you David.

Motion to adjourn:  Bob Droysen

Motion 2nd by Bob Griffin

Minutes Respectfully Submitted by :

Donnie Davis (CFSC Secretary)




